



# eNewsletter: Friday 12th October 2018

### Notices to Parents and Guardians

### Live streaming of the House Singing Competition, Friday 12th October

If you are not able to be physically present in the Alington Hall tonight for the Inter-House Singing Competition, we very much hope you will be able to watch it via the live stream. Details of how to access this were emailed to all parents and guardians on Tuesday. The broadcast will still be available to view until 11.00 BST on Saturday for those of you who are not able to watch it in real time. And after that, DVDs of the event will be available to order from MicroVideo http://microvideo.uk.com/.

#### Carol Services

We will be holding three Carol Services this term; the first at 7.30pm on Friday 7th December, the second at 5.30pm on Sunday 9th Decemand the final one at 5.30pm on Thursday 13th December. Space in the Chapel is at an absolute premium for these services. We regret that therefore tickets will be allocated only to pupils and their parents on a first come, first served basis and we are restricting the number of tickets to a maximum of four.

For full details of the ticketing arrangements for the Carol Services and a reply slip for reserving tickets, please see the 👩 Headmaster's letter to parents: Carol Services. The closing date for ticket applications is 23rd November.

## To Parents of all Third Formers

Your sons and daughters are all being given the opportunity to enrol for the Bronze level of the Duke of Edinburgh's Award and were given a talk about it this week. They have been asked to discuss this with you and decide after the half-term exeat whether they wish to enrol. Please see a letter from Lt Col Nick David, Director of Activities and D of E Manager, explaining how we run the Bronze Award at Shrewsbury, It also includes a list of activity suggestions for the volunteering, physical and skills sections of the Award: \*O Duke of Edinburgh's Bronze Award\*

#### Latest News



The J16 and J15 boys and girls raced valiantly last weekend in bitter wind and rain to come home from their first event of the year with some fantastic results.



ShrewsNews is a regular student podcast featuring interviews with staff and pupils, highlights of School news and a round-up of events to look forward to in the week ahead.

Read More



Lt Claran O'Rooke pays tribute to the CCF Royal Marines Detachment for the hard work and dedication they put into devising their own training programme for the Sir Steuart Pringle Trophy, and for their tremendous perf...



A tremendous team performance at the North Schools' Tournament on Sunday 6th October resulted in an impressive third place overall for the U18 lacrosse team.

Read More



Bastille Society Lecture: Nurses & Spies - the role of women in the Great War Friday 12 October 2018

As a joint venture with Shrewsbury Bookfest and part of their series of events to commemorate the centenary of WV1, the Bastille Society welcomed Philip Stevens to tell the stories of some of the remarkable ...



Shrewsbury Spark 'Sing When You're Winning'

A House Singing-inspired edition this week.



As audiences eagerly look forward to the biggest musical event of the school year, here's a special behind-the-scenes preview of some of the House Singing Competition entries.

Read More



This week, the Tucks -written on the eve of the historic whole-school cross-country race.



Read More



John Dumbell, Team Leader at Shrewsbury House ('the Shewsy' – the School's youth club in Everton, Liverpool) spoke to the Third and Fourth Form last Friday.

Read More



## Forthcoming Events

All these events, and many others, are listed in detail in our website Calendar

No Events added to the Newsletter.